

Improving the health of the people in our communities by providing quality, compassionate care to everyone, every time July 16, 2020

RECEIVED

JUL 27 2020

SUPERIOR ELECTRIC OF LANSING, INC.

Mr. Michael Hull Superior Electric of Lansing 212 W. Sheridan Rd. Lansing, Michigan 48901

Dear Mike,

We are extremely thankful to **Superior Electric of Lansing**, along with other partners such as Plumbers & Pipefitters Local Union 333, Granger Construction, Gunthorpe Plumbing & Heating, Inc., Dee Cramer, Young Supply, IBEW Local 665 and NECA for providing a HVAC system at our COVID testing site in Frandor. Your collective contributions to ensure that our caregivers have a more comfortable work environment while caring for the patients in our community are deeply appreciated. Specifically, thank you for installing the electrical needs for this unit. Please extend our gratitude to **Mike Marks**, who was instrumental in the success of this project.

It is remarkable to think how quickly things came together after that day in early May, when the Plumbers & Pipefitters Local Union 333 reached out wanting to donate food to feed the caregivers at the Frandor testing site. The offer was answered with a request from that on-site team to "deliver the food early in the morning because it gets really hot in this building". That was all it took for each of you – our partners in health – to come together in support of a previously unrealized need. You mobilized a collaborative plan that demonstrated the depth of your shared dedication to Sparrow and the people of our region. On behalf of our caregivers, patients and their families who are benefitting from your generosity, we extend our heartfelt gratitude.

As we all know, COVID is alive and too-well in Michigan and across the world. Testing at the Frandor drive-thru testing site is increasing dramatically; those caregivers are working 7-days/week, and testing has begun at two other sites in town, as well. Our lab has gone from running 300 tests per day at the beginning of this pandemic to more than 2,000 per day as recently as last week.

For nearly 125 years, Sparrow has served the people of this region. Your in-kind contributions of materials, labor and more are a testament to what community healthcare truly means.

With sincere appreciation,

**James Dover** 

CEO, Sparrow Health System

Michelle Revnaert

Vice President, Sparrow Foundation